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dear friends, i was hoping i would be in position this 
morning to say things appear to be subsiding.  as many 
live in fear of escalation, believers stand fast in the 
hope set before them. 

many today are speculating about the gog and magog war 
prophesied in ezekiel 38.  if this is not it, then 
maybe the precursor to it.  believers know these things 
will happen.  must happen.  we see the suffering and 
pain on both sides.  as we all pray for peace to 
prevail, i stand here pondering the scripture, "for 
when they say, 'peace and safety!' then sudden 
destruction comes upon them, as labor pains upon a 
pregnant woman. and they shall not escape."  1 thess 
5:3

we are told this in the scriptures, "now when these 
things begin to happen, look up and lift up your heads, 
because your redemption draws near."  luke 21:28  we 
know wherein lies our hope and therefore we do not 
"sorrow as others who have no hope."  1 thess 4:13  i 
can think of no greater comfort and peace at such times 
than the assurance of the gospel.  we hope in Him.  we 
rest in Him.  we draw from Him.

i love the amplified bible in this instance.  "He has 
said, “I will never [under any circumstances] desert 
you [nor give you up nor leave you without support, nor 
will I in any degree leave you helpless], nor will I 
forsake or let you down or relax My hold on you 
[assuredly not]!"  heb 13:5 



again i refer one to psa 92:4.  "He will cover you and 
completely protect you with His pinions, and under His 
wings you will find refuge; His faithfulness is a 
shield and a wall." 

and yet again we hold fast to His promises, "by two 
immutable things, in which it is impossible for God to 
lie, we might have strong consolation, who have fled 
for refuge to lay hold of the hope set before us."  heb 
6:18

yes, i am quoting a lot of scriptures.  they are our 
faith, hope, peace, consolation and assurance.  they 
are the rock upon which we stand.  i will not give up 
on the hope set before me.  i pray you will not either.  
the finish line lies before us.  it is in sight and 
time for us to make that final push to get us across 
it.  though i've never been a runner in an actual race, 
i hear they dig down deep within and draw on that 
reserve they have kept "for such a time as this". 

i think i would like to end this email with a few 
quotes from those who have run this race before us.  i 
have collected a few over time.   sorry if i didn't 
properly record where i got them all but i will 
attribute where i can.  i invite you to feast on the 
words of others.

“when we are powerless to do a thing, it is a great joy 
that we can come and step inside the ability of Jesus”
― corrie ten boom

“the world takes us to a silver screen on which 
flickering images of passion and romance play, and as 



we watch, the world says, “this is love.”  God takes us 
to the foot of a tree on which a naked and bloodied man 
hangs and says, “this is love.”
― joshua harris

dive deep. drown willingly”
― ted dekker

“God will answer you prayers better than you think.  of 
course, one will not always get exactly what he has 
asked for ... we all have sorrows and disappointments, 
but one must never forget that, if commended to God, 
they will issue in good ... His own solution is far 
better than any we could conceive.”
― fanny j. crosby

"we are the Bibles the world is reading; we are the 
creeds the world is needing; we are the sermons the 
world is heeding."
― billy graham

“our vision is so limited we can hardly imagine a love 
that does not show itself in protection from 
suffering ... the love of God did not protect His own 
Son ... He will not necessarily protect us - not from 
anything it takes to make us like His Son.  a lot of 
hammering and chiseling and purifying by fire will have 
to go into the process.”
― elisabeth elliot

“when the devil comes knocking on your door simply say 
"Jesus, it's for you.”
― robin jones gunn



“the degree to which i am blessed staggers me ... the 
degree to which i take that for granted shames me. - 
streetwalking with Jesus”
― john green

“the gospel is absurd and the life of Jesus is 
meaningless unless we believe that He lived, died, and 
rose again with but one purpose in mind: to make brand-
new creation.  not to make people with better morals 
but to create a community of prophets and professional 
lovers, men and women who would surrender to the 
mystery of the fire of the Spirit that burns within, 
who would live in ever greater fidelity to the 
omnipresent Word of God, who would enter into the 
center of it all, the very heart and mystery of Christ, 
into the center of the flame that consumes, purifies, 
and sets everything aglow with peace, joy, boldness, 
and extravagant, furious love.  this, my friend, is 
what it really means to be a christian.”

i leave you with two final scriptures in this much too 
long email.  "i am persuaded that neither death nor 
life, nor angels nor principalities nor powers, nor 
things present nor things to come, nor height nor 
depth, nor any other created thing, shall be able to 
separate us from the love of God which is in Christ 
Jesus our Lord."  rom 8:38:39 

and finally, "i am not ashamed, for i know whom i have 
believed and am persuaded that He is able to keep what 
i have committed to Him until that day."  2 tim 1:12

it is my fervent prayer that you are persuaded too.  
let us enter into the peace He offers us.



linda


